
VSMA 2nd Executive Board Meeting

Anthem Headquarters – Richmond, VA

Friday, November 12, 2010

CALL TO ORDER: Nancy Patterson, CMA (AAMA) 
Time: 6:41 PM

Devotional:  A moment to reflect on our Veterans

Introductions of the head table

Roll call - Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA)

Quorum = 5% of board members: Yes
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

1. Under Insurance Liaison – change 201 to 2010

2. Under Public Relations/ Health Careers – edit to report of the second sentence should read “All emails that have been received regarding information on scope of practice are being forwarded to Don Balasa per his request.

3. Under 2010 Fall Symposium – postcards were not mailed.

CORRESPONDENCE:  
1. EMAIL from Don Balasa, JD, MBA, Executive Director, Legal Counsel – Disbanding of local chapter
2. EMAIL from David Knight, Director of Continuing Education and Membership – Central Virginia Chapter disbandment

3. EMAIL from Kathy Langley – Disbanding of local chapter

4. EMAIL from Don Balasa, JD, MBA, Executive Director, Legal Counsel – Health information resource suggestion
5. MEMO from David Knight, Director of Continuing Education and Membership and Anna Johnson, CAE, Director of Certification – July 2009 thru January 2010 New CMAs (AAMA)

6. MEMO from Boni Bruntz, CMA-A (AAMA), AAMA President – June 2010 Board of Trustees/ Endowment Agendas

7. MEMO from Boni Bruntz, CMA-A (AAMA), AAMA President – Highlights of June BOT and Endowment meetings and Nominations for 2010-2011
2009-2010 OFFICERS REPORTS:
President



Nancy Patterson, CMA (AAMA) – No report
Vice President



Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA) – No Report
Secretary



Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) – Sent a card to Nina Beaman to congratulate her on her upcoming marriage
Treasurer



Debby Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC


Current Balance: $9818.67 as of 11/12/10 in checking

     
                         $4674.90 as of 11/12/10 in money market


Total number of members: No new numbers 
· Beginning 10/1/10 you must keep at least $1000 a month to avoid a $10 monthly maintenance fee.  Deb Benson moved that $5000 be moved from checking to money market.  Second by Karen Ivey
· Debit card from Suntrust for the account – no card will be obtained.
Immediate Past President

Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) – No report
Historian



Carolyn Johnson, CMA (AAMA), CPC – Prints from the 2010 VSMA Spring Conference and the 54th AAMA Conference have been ordered from Wal-mart and will be added to the VSMA photo album.
Parliamentarian



Joyce Hardee, CMA-A (AAMA) - Absent
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Budget and Finance


Charlene Couch, CMA (AAMA) – Absent
Bylaws




Joyce Hardee, CMA-A (AAMA) – Absent
Certification



Barbara Helbert, CMA (AAMA) – Sent letters and information about joining the AAMA as well as advantages to being a member of the AAMA, VSMA website information and Fall Symposium registration form to new CMAs in the state of VA (66).  Only one was returned.  A copy of new list is available for chapters.
Credentials



Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA) – No report
Insurance Liaison


Kathy Nixon, CMA (AAMA), CPC – Kathy has shared the following information with VSMA members via email: AAPC Edgeblast newsletters, Anthem Network Update bi-monthly provider newsletters, Medicaid (DMAS) information from Karen Ivey, Medicare information from TrailBlazer Health, and job openings from the RMGMA or VMGMA.  As more information becomes available, it will be forwarded to members.  Kathy would like to continue to encourage VSMA members to attend an Anthem seminar in 2011.  They are planning to reduce the number of physical seminars and start offering Webinars as an alternative.
Membership



Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CCVTC, CGSC, The Membership committee met at the August Board meeting and set the following goals: 
1. Continue MAL flyers and newsletter online and by email to keep them in the loop and connected.

2. Develop a mentor list and statement for the web site.

3. Develop a new member packet to include web site access information, information on ELC and how to access it and VSMA meetings and general statement about VSMA.

4. Letter to new CMAs.

5. Poster contest for students.  Display winning entry at annual meeting at the Membership display and on the web site.  Prize: free Membership and registration for the conference.  Theme: Medical Assisting as a Career.

6. Membership display at annual meeting with literature, give a ways and prizes.  Will have membership forms, recertification forms and data about why to hire, CMAs, etc.

A Statement will be given to Carolyn to ask for State members that would like to be a mentor on the state level.  For the Spring Conference, binders with the VSMA logo will be given away to each person that visits the membership table with AAMA paperwork inside (volunteer form, recertification information, etc.).
Nominating



Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) – No new nominations for open positions – VP, Secretary, Treasurer, Delegate and Alternate Delegate.  Deb Houston supports Nancy Patterson, CMA for Treasurer.  Karen Ivey supports Barbara Helbert, CMA for Delegate.  
Public Policy


 
Karen Ivey, CMA (AAMA) – General Assembly will meet in January.  More information will be available at the February Board meeting.
Public Relations/ Health Careers 
Kathy Nixon, CMA (AAMA), CPC – The 2010 Annual Meeting for the Medical Society of Virginia was held at Westfield’s in Chantilly, VA, on October 21-24, 2010.  The VSMA did not exhibit on Saturday, October 23rd.  Since our main target audiences, the physicians and the office managers, will no longer “comp” our table to exhibit, we must decide our future strategy in terms of exhibiting at medical meetings.  Kathy recommends that we find a way to fundraise or solicit sponsorship monies from vendors in order to stay in front of our provider employers.  Kathy also got an email from Jackie Costa, CMA-A (AAMA) the day of our board meeting.  She asked for her to please ask the board to reconsider their decision to allow some vendors to display for free or a discounted rate.

Publicity/ Website


Carolyn Johnson, CMA (AAMA) – Absent but a report was submitted – the VSMA website underwent an extensive re-design in 2010.  The process began during the spring and was completed in August.  The new format was reviewed in the August Executive Board meeting.  All requested revisions have been completed and the site is fully operational.  The domain name expires in 2015.  Our hosting service provider is GoDaddy.com.
SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS:
2-year Strategic Plan


Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CCVTC, CGSC, – The Strategic Plan Committee met and reviewed the current plan and made revisions, deletions and new goals.  The complete Strategic Plan was reviewed by the committee during it’s meeting on November 12th and it was agreed that it was ready to present to the Executive Board for adoption.  The plan will become effective January 1, 2011.  A copy of the proposed Strategic Plan for 2011-2012 will be sent along with the minutes for review and will be voted on at the February Executive Board meeting.
Leadership Development

Charlene Couch, CMA (AAMA) – Absent
2010 Fall Symposium


Karen Ivey, CMA (AAMA) & Kathy Nixon, CMA (AAMA), CPC – about 30 registered, no expenses so all money will be profit for the VSMA.  Kathy has been very helpful in getting meeting room at Anthem headquarters and arranging hotel discount.  Breakfast is being comped for everyone, even those that are not staying at the hotel.
2011 Spring Conference – VA Beach
Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) – The contract has been signed and the deposit has been paid for the Lake Wright Hotel and Suites for the weekend of April 29th – May 1, 2010.  Room rates for the Sleep Inn Lake Wright are $79 for a single or double, $10 extra for additional guests.  For the Quality Suites Lake Wright, room rates are $99 for single or double, $10 extra for additional guests.  When making reservations, guests must request a late check out.  Each room gets tickets for the continental breakfast (Sleep Inn) or hot breakfast (Quality Suites). Will be meeting with Debby Houston and Deb Benson this weekend to begin discussing pricing for the event.  Door prizes – each chapter will bring at least one $25 gift card to be raffled off.  Debby Houston will get the speaker gifts and will receive registration forms and monies.  The students of Tidewater Community College, Virginia Beach Campus will be assisting in creating the registration packets, running the registration table over the weekend, decorations for the installation banquet and possibly other duties as the conference approaches.  The topic for the conference is “Children are the Future” and will include a wide range of topics including Child Life, Childhood Obesity and our student Jeopardy challenge with a little more focus on pediatrics.  
2011 Fall Seminar


Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA) – No dates, will be at National Business College in Salem, VA.
2012 Spring conference


Co-chairs Debby Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC and Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CCVTC, CGSC
CHAPTER PRESIDENTS REPORTS:
Old Dominion (Richmond)

Charlene Couch, CMA (AAMA) – Absent – Kathy Nixon represented for the chapter – meeting 11/16 to plan out their 2012 calendar.  Christmas party in December. 
Peninsula (Newport News)

Karen Ivey, CMA (AAMA) – No report.
Southwest (Salem/ Roanoke)

Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA) – Meeting every 3 months on Saturday mornings.  Next meeting is 11/20 with one speaker.
Virginia Beach



Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) – The VBAMA met on 11/10.  Our speaker was Margaret “Maggie” McCauley, a flight nurse with Sentara Norfolk General Hospital’s Nightingale crew.  Members met afterwards for a few minutes to discuss the annual VSMA conference April 29 – May 1, 2011.  
Members at Large


Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CCVTC, CGSC, 





Debby Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC – Newest letter is online at the VSMA website.  Emails and something new are being sent out every quarter.
AAMA NATIONAL VOLUNTEERS REPORTS: 
AAMA Professional Awareness and Expansion Task Force - Kathy Nixon, CMA (AAMA), CPC 
– Julie Flaaten Chair from Wisconsin – 5 members total – tasks are coming out and will be prioritized.
Medical Assisting Education Review Board (MAERB), Chair - Joyce Hardee, CMA-A (AAMA)
–  Absent
AAMA Secretary - Charlene Couch, CMA (AAMA)

– Absent
AAMA Board of Trustees - Debby Houston, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CPMA
– Editorial Advisory Committee chair for the CMA Today – Please send ideas to Debby Houston for future editions.  Documents committee member – review documents for the AAMA meetings.
AAMA CEB vice chair and CCETF, Chair - Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA), CPC, CCVTC, CGSC 

-   has been working hard over the last few months, learning a lot
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Student Ambassador Program – no new information as Vince Druash was absent.
2. Physician Advisors
3. Gift for the outgoing AAMA President Bonnie Bruntz – not to cost more that $25 – Deb Benson and Debby Houston will purchase and send to her.  Members will be asked to send buttons so a display can be made to send to her.

NEW BUSINESS:
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
· Next VSMA Executive Board meeting – February 20, 2012 in Richmond at Chippenham Hospital
ADJOURNMENT: 8:26 PM
